Mawdsley, Edwin

From: Lancaster, Robert < Robert.Lancaster@bexley.gov.uk>

Sent: 14 January 2021 08:38
To: London Resort

Cc: Hobdell, Steve; Clow, Kirstin; Turek, Richard; Ellera, Christine; Smith, Ian Subject: RE: Adequacy Of Consultation response reminder- 18 JANUARY 2021

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Categories: EO

Dear Edwin Mawdsley,

I write on behalf of the London Borough of Bexley to confirm we have no concerns with the adequacy of consultation in respect of the proposed DCO for the London Resort.

Kind Regards,

Robert Lancaster Head of Planning & Regulatory Services Regeneration and Growth LB Bexley 020 3045 3342

From: London Resort < London Resort@planninginspectorate.gov.uk >

Sent: 11 January 2021 17:55

Cc: London Resort < LondonResort@planninginspectorate.gov.uk >

Subject: Adequacy Of Consultation response reminder- 18 JANUARY 2021

Dear Sir/Madam

Planning Act 2008 (as amended) - Section 55

Application by London Resort Company Holdings for an Order Granting Development Consent for the London Resort

Adequacy of consultation request

As previously stated in our correspondence of 4 January 2021, we received the above application for an Order granting development consent on 4 January 2021. A decision whether or not to accept the application for Examination must be made by **1 February 2021**.

A decision must be made whether or not to accept the application for Examination within the period of 28 days, beginning with the day after the date of receipt of the application.

To remind you we are seeking a representation on the adequacy of the consultation within 14 calendar days. Please could we have your views by **18 January 2021**. You can send your views on the Adequacy of Consultation electronically to

<u>LondonResort@planninginspectorate.gov.uk</u> or by post to the following address:

National Infrastructure Planning

Temple Quay House

2 The Square

Bristol

BS1 6PN

For the avoidance of doubt, we are not seeking your views on the merits of the application at this stage. If by 1 February 2021 a decision is made to accept the application for Examination, the Applicant is required to publicise this along with a closing date for anyone to register as an Interested Party and make representations. You will then be able to put your case about the application in writing. You will also be invited to submit a separate Local Impact Report (LIR). A deadline for submitting the LIR will be set once representations have been received and a Preliminary Meeting, which is held to consider how the application would be examined, has taken place.

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours faithfully

The London Resort Case Team

Edwin Mawdsley
NSIP Officer
The Planning Inspectorate
3K, Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol, BS1 6PN

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate

Twitter: @PINSgov

Email: Edwin.Mawdsley@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Tel: 0303 444 5694





Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72



Click here to report this email as spam.

Our Privacy Notices detail how the London Borough of Bexley use your personal information.

This Email is confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of the email is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this email in error please notify London Borough of Bexley by telephone on +44 (0) 20 8303 7777.

Web Site: https://www.bexley.gov.uk

This message has been scanned for malware by Forcepoint. https://www.forcepoint.com